Maryland Statewide Independent Living Council (MSILC)
June 24th
MEETING MINUTES 

The June 24th full Council meeting had commenced at 11:05 AM. The meeting was opened by the Chair of the Council, Rose Carey. Rose has started off the meeting by offering welcoming remarks and have allowed each individual present to state their name. The Chair decided to work down the agenda as usual, however, the Secretary of the Council not being present, this report could not be given at the time. Therefore, the Chair continue with their report in its place.

As mentioned during the member orientation, each appointed member of the Council has been encouraged to actively join at least one committee of the Council. Prior to joining the committee each member (particularly members) has been encouraged to schedule a one-on-one meeting was the Council's Chair. This meeting time is an opportunity for each member to speak frankly about their duties and responsibilities as a councilmember with the executive committee, as well as introduce themselves and make their interests in serving on the various committees. Also, the Executive Director of the Council has created a dropbox which every member has been encouraged to utilize. The Executive Committee had expressed a concern for the councilmembers to randomly create emails to use as forms of communication regarding Council business. Therefore, it was thought that creating a dropbox blood create a uniformed/professional method which members could share and discuss Council work. Yet the chair had expressed her concern that very few numbers were using this tool.

Rose had also expressed her desire to have every member of the Council take the open meetings compliance training. This task was expressed in hopes of appointing an opened meeting and designee during the next four Council meeting. The fidelity of designee is to ensure that all Council meetings will be held in compliance according to the act. Also, the Executive Committee had expressed an interest in offering internal trainings on a quarterly basis to all members of the Council. It is a goal of the Chair to ensure that the members of the Council receive up-to-date information/training of different skills that will enhance their knowledge as a councilmember. It was expressed that the Executive Director of the Council was sent out a survey for members to list their training wants and needs. Lastly, the members were encouraged to review and sign the Councils pledge of respectful conduct. Currently only four members had turned years in.

Once again, since there has not been a member of the Council elected Treasurer in quite some time, the councils Executive Director had to fill in in reviewing the treasurers report. Members were asked had they had an opportunity to review the second quarter budget versus actual statement of the Council. All the members emotion yes. There was still some time given to the members to review the financials, and they had opportunity to ask any questions. There were questions regarding the approval of travel for trainings. And which members have been traveling within the last two quarters.

At this time, it was noted that the Sec. of the Council due to medical reasons could not provide their report. Therefore, the Executive Director of the Council filled in for them. Individual names of the members have been called to do roll call for this meeting. Afterword’s, the members have has had they had time to review the previous full Council minutes. The reply did this question was yes. The chair the Council advanced for a motion and second to approve the meeting minutes of March 25. Mike Bullis had made a motion to approve the minutes, with a second made by Josh Basil. It was pointed out to the members that Council meetings will be held on a quarterly basis. Out of the four meetings held per year, at least one of those mediation be attended in person.

It was also announced that this will be the end of the second term for Laurie Elinoff. This means that they will have to roll off the Council for one year and applied to be appointed again if they choose to in year 2023.Tom Laverty serves on the Council as a representative of our DSE. Therefore, DORS will need to pick a replacement. Also, both English Hopper and Mike Bullis have completed serving your temporary terms. If they desire to remain serving on the Council, they will need to complete paperwork to be reappointed and start serving their first full term. Lastly, all Council members were asked to review the member Roster and make sure that their contact information is correct.

The public engagement committee is currently being led by the former Chair of the Council, Tony Lawson. The committee continues to engage in outreach activities within the community (as much as possible in person and in virtual presentations as they are presented). The current outreach to which the Council have participated in was that they were invited back to the Disabled American Veterans conference, which was held in Ocean City Maryland. There were limited numbers of individuals who attended due to the pandemic. However, what was exciting was that the Council was able to present the two honored Commanders with plaques of appreciation. The committee also wanted to remind members of the Council to submit their individual photos to add to the Council's website. Lastly, a few more experienced members and encourage their fellow members to participate in this years’ National Conference of Independent Living (NCIL). This year conference would be offered virtually.

Laurie started off by explaining the importance of the state Plan for Independent Living and the role of the Outcomes committee plays regarding monitoring the effectiveness of the plan. Two areas which Laurie focused on was the overall training regarding diversity/mediation and creating a spreadsheet which provides details of programming within each Center. There is still a very clear divide regarding the network receiving/ participating in mediation. Dr. Jones agreed to lead the charge of creating a speadsheet listing the various CILs and the services which they provide the community.

Laurie had asked Dr. Jones to explain about the programming offered by DORS for the youth. Dr. Jones had stated how pleased she was to know that DORS had funded the Work Base Learning Experiences had opened back up on April 5th. This is a program under PreETs, which affords youth with disabilities the opportunities to explore college and employment. 
Mike started off the CIL Representative Report by will listing a few of the highlights from various CILs such as RFI, ARI, Independence Now, and the IMAGE Center. It appears most of the centers will open its doors to staff returning in early or mid-July. However, it was encouraging to hear that both BACIL and SMCIL had kept their offices/Centers open throughout the pandemic. Lastly, the Executive Directors from Freedom, SMCIL, and BACIL had made an announcement of new programs or services which they were offering.

The Chair of the Infrastructure committee had stated how elated she was with the new members brought on board to help modify the current operations manual. Melissa Blubaugh had enlisted her professional experience as an Indexer to organize the operations manual. Currently the committee is still working on a rough draft to submit to the Council for review.

There were no public comments made within the time allotted. The full Council meeting was adjourned at 1:30 PM.

